BUXTON  HEATH  WILDLIFE  GROUP

The latest news from the heath!       Issue 161       Dated 11.11.01

No 689    Sat. 10.11.01        Mainly sunny, rather cold.

Colin Thompson, Len Wise, David Ruthven, Phil Davison, Finlay Scott, Liz Webb, Don Kernott, Doug Arkell, Pete Burston, Catriona Corfield, Richard Hutton, & Colin Penny = 12.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - NORTH OF STREAM SOURCE

Following the snow and hail storms of Thursday 8th, and with the forecast of low temperatures, we switched back to scrub clearance in order that we could keep warm with a nice big bonfire. The fire heralded the start of crumpet-toasting for this winter!

Most of the snow had disappeared before our visit - just a few patches remained in sheltered spots.

It was interesting to compare my recent aerial photos of the work site, showing trees amongst the heather. We were already changing the landscape - those trees were being swiftly removed before my very eyes!

An early visitor to the site was Peter Philp, the new Reserves Manager of the Norfolk Wildlife Trust. We are looking forward to working closely with him, and hopefully, improving communication between BHWG and NWT.

Peter had called a meeting with the Trustees of the site but, for various reasons, only the Revd Christopher Engelsen was able to attend on what was also his first visit to the site.

Surprise visitors after lunch were Catriona and her friend Richard Hutton whom she works with on conservation projects in Epping Forest. It was great to see Cat again, and just proves that "you can take the girl out of the Heath, but you can't take the Heath out of the girl !!".

An afternoon walk to the Northern Heathland revealed that several large patches had been mown by Norfolk Wildlife Trust staff, using the tractor-mounted forage harvester. This machine "does not take prisoners" - it deals with sizeable birch and gorse scrub as easily as it mows the stands of heather. 

The mown patches were at the top of the hill alongside the Northern Track, including  the area around the birches where we usually find churring Nightjars. The patches had been taken right down to ground level which gives dormant heather seeds the best chance of realising their potential.

Needless to say, the mown areas were photographed, and can be found in Album 93 of the BHWG Photo Archive.

Birds:  Yellowhammer  Emberiza citrinella,  Snipe  Gallinago gallinago - 1 flushed from eastern mire, north of stream,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola - 4 seen, various locations,  Redwing  Turdus iliacus - flock of about 10, overflying the site.

Mammals:  Roe Deer  Capreolus capreolus - 2 seen, northern heath.

Diptera:  Hover-fly  Syrphus ribesii. 

In flower: Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi, Bell Heather  Erica cinerea,   Spear Thistle  Cirsium vulgare, Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus, Marsh Lousewort  Pedicularis palustris.

Not in flower:  Common Cudweed  Filago vulgaris.

